Eel River Empire Lodge No.
147

The first order of business since the untimely passing of our
Worshipful Master, Dan Mc Clelland, was to install our new
Master for the balance of the year. Bro Ted Lichti has taken
on the responsibility, and was elected and installed in due
and ancient form. Our Lodge has been busy this year beginning
with the recognition of Bro. Richard Sweet for 50 years as a
member of the Eastern Star. Congratulations Rich.

Also we have had another 50 year member of the Masonic Lodge,
Bro. Phil Grunert, who joined the 50 year club on January
18th. Congratulations to you also Phil. Brother Johnny Johnson
gave an excellent proficiency in the third degree,
congratulations to you also on completeing your proficiencies.
Several brothers traveled to Ferndale Lodge on the 13th of
January to support and enjoy their brotherhood. One of the
privileges of Masonry is to be able to visit any Masonic Lodge
in the world and enjoy the friendship extended to you. The
Trestleboard in again available on line as well as printed.
Our inspector, Dan Sarver, conducted a school on instruction
on the first degree, and had his official visit to our Lodge
on the fifth of March. Our Lodge continues to be benevolent to
our community by making a donation of $300.00 to San Demos
Lodge to assist in feeding military heros, and a donation of
$2,000 was approved as a scholerhsip to Bro. Johnny Johnson
Jr, who will be receiveing his second degree next month.

Enough for now, come to Lodge.

Ted Lichti WM.
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